FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I am requesting disclosure of the following information under the Freedom of Information Act:
1. The council’s forecast (or actual, if available – please specify) outturn on its High Needs Block budget in 2020/21, prior to transfers to and from other budgets

£6.6m forecast deficit
2. The council’s forecast (or actual, if available – please specify) outturn on its Dedicated Schools Grant budget in 2020/21, prior to transfers to and from other budgets
£6.6m forecast deficit

3. Please list any council proposals or policies to reduce High Needs Block costs and/or overspends. Please enclose any HNB or DSG deficit reduction plan 
          1. We have consulted upon maintained special school funding rates in order to 

more equitably distribute funding and ensure value for money going forward.
 2. We are also reviewing our funding for SEN in mainstream schools and will go out to consultation later this year.

4. How many new ECHPs has the council issued in 2020/21, excluding ‘exception cases’ where the 20-week deadline does not apply?
375 April – Dec 2020
25 Jan - Feb 2021
5. Of the new EHCPs listed in response to question 4, how many were issued within the 20-week deadline?
185 April – Dec 2020 
22 Jan – Feb 2021

6. How many new ECHPs has the council issued in 2020/21, including (but not limited to) ‘exception cases’?
7. Of the new EHCPs listed in response to question 6, how many were issued within 20 weeks?
In response to questions 6 and 7, this information is not recorded.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
8. How many applications for new EHCPs does the council currently have pending – i.e. an EHCP has not yet been issued and the application has not been rejected?
287.

9. Of the applications referred to in response to question 8, how many are currently over the 20-week deadline (including exception cases where 20 weeks is not a deadline)?
85

10. Of the applications referred to in response to question 8, how many are not currently viewed as ‘exception cases’?
11. Of the applications referred to in response to question 9 (i.e. excluding ‘exception cases’), how many are currently over the 20-week deadline?

In response to questions 10 and 11, this information is not recorded.  Therefore this 
letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 
2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by 
Leicester City Council.
 You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
